## Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers Snowmobile Club December – January 2015 Newsletter

## Hi Club Members & Snowmobilers:

It looks like old man winter is here. Now, all we need is more cold weather to freeze all the water and then more snow, so we can get our snowmobiles on the trails. Most of the trails are ready to go, there is always something to be done: brushing, signing, some wet areas may need freezing down by snowmobiles before the groomer goes out for the first time.

On Saturday, December 6<sup>th</sup> the club participated in the Merrill Christmas Parade. We decorated the groomer and trailer with lights, vintage sleds and the vintage show sign. Thanks to all who helped in any way on Saturday. It was a lot of fun. Thank you Barb for making chili, it was delicious.

The Club Christmas Party will be on Sunday, January 11, 2015 at Schult's Country Inn at noon. We will be having the Sunday buffet. The cost per club member will be \$5 which is one half of the price of the buffet. After the meal, we'll have some games, etc... Please RSVP to Laurie Swope at 536-3711 by Tues., Dec 30th, we need to get a count to Lee & Diane. In the spirit of the season, please bring a few non-perishable food items to be donated to the food pantry in place of exchanging gifts. No outdated food item please.

The Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers VINTAGE SNOWMOBILE SHOW & RIDE is just around the corner on Saturday, Feb. 14, 2015. If you have any questions, call Allan Malluege at 715-551-1796. A lot of help is needed for this event, set up, parking, food, registration, raffles, etc... starting at 8 a.m.. Club members are asked to donate chili. If you unable to be there on the 14<sup>th</sup>, your chili would still be appreciated, call Laurie 715-536-3711. Please volunteer.

Our Annual Dance and Raffle will be held on Sunday, March 8, 2015. Music Connection will be playing from 2:30 – 6:30 at Schult's Country Inn. We are looking for donations for the booze basket and the grocery basket raffles (no outdated items please). Items can be brought to the January or February meeting or be dropped off at Willie & Karen Schult's a few days before the dance. Tickets are available from Laurie 715-536-3711. Please help sell tickets. Profits from the dance help pay for landowner certificates, insurance and trail maintenance.

Saturday, March 14th is the Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers Appreciation. We have 150 tickets to sell for \$50 per ticket and are available from Laurie 536-3711. Please help to sell them.

Welcome renewing and new members for 2014-2015:

- Eugene Oestreich
- Andy & Kristin Jacobson
- John & Barb Adams
- Roger Drewek
- Mark & Laurie Swope
- Mark Zulliger
- Brad Byer
- Dan & Lisa Hein
- Gene & Donna Block
- Jeff & Gwen Block
- Dean & Kristine Bowe

- Roger & Darlene Bade
- Lee Patnode
- Willie & Karen Schult
- Roger & Rose Echelbarger
- Brad & Leanne Schnabl
- Noel & Julie Bushor
- Allan Malluege
- Ryan Adams
- John & Paulette Schult
- Kevin & Karen Kleinschmidt
- Dan & Gail Schneider

- Jack & Joyce Kasper

- Jason Soppe

Bill SmithBarb Mootz

- Bruce & Julie Weber

- Kara Adams

- Linda Sabatke

- Robert & Darlene Heimerl

- Andy & Kali Storm

- Val Grunenwald

- Chris & Lori Marten

Mike & Dena StecklingLarry & Gail Kretschmer

- Mark Maurisak

- Jerry & Carol Swoboda

## Commercial Memberships:

Schult's Country Inn

Kathy & Cal's Club 64

AmericInn

Beers n' Cheers

Membership dues are \$20 family or \$15 single. If you are not currently listed above, you can mail your dues to Devil's Creek Stump Jumpers, PO Box 381, Merrill WI 54452 or bring them to a meeting. Any questions, call Laurie Swope at 536-3711.

We look forward to seeing you at the monthly meetings and events. All meetings are held at Schult's Country Inn at 7 p.m., meetings are always held the 4<sup>th</sup> Tuesday of the month.

## Dates to Remember:

Dec 23: Club Meeting Jan 11: Christmas Party Jan 27: Club Meeting

Feb 14: Vintage Show & Ride

Feb 24: Club Meeting March 8: Annual Dance

March 14: \$50 Appreciation Raffle March 20: AWSC Convention – Fontana

March 24: Club Meeting

Visit our website at www.devilscreek.org or on facebook.

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year, Safe Riding! Willie Schult, Newsletter Reporter

